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The new book that we are reading in the Marlys/
d it Doris Circle is The Faith Club. It is about three
1.[ i women, a Muslim, A Christian and a Jew and their

search for understanding each other and their
A religion. I have ordered some from Amazon at a new
paper book price of §8. There are used ones
FQ T H available from Amazon at $4 +shipping, if you wish
o to purchase your own. Kindle and audio tapes are
(' L U B also available from Amazon. I would like to
personally invite all of you to our Circle meetings on
the fourth Monday of each month. We meet in the
wraeres  homes. The women of this Circle are wonderful
pemeerset - people. We wish worship, pray, and care for each

other as well as read and discuss a book. Come join
us. Glenda

Would you like to be part of a Visitation Team?

There are many members of our congregation who can no longer
make it to church for various reasons. However, one of our Methodist
traditions is to care for our members and we may be letting them
down. All it would take would be visits to their place of residence to let
them know we still care. Pastor Cheng needs our help. Anyone who
would enjoy visiting with our homebound members please contact the

church office and let us know. The visits will enrich your life.

Thursday Morning Bible Study
For more information you can call or

speak to
Joan Azevedo, 589-5509.
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Plastic water bottles

Plastic Soda bottles and aluminum cans
Plastic sports drinks bottles

Tea and coffee drinks

Juice cans and bottles (100% juice containers
need to be less than 46 ounces)

Vegetable juice (less than 16 ounces)

Glass wine coolers

Glass Beer and other malt bottles

We have been asked to remove all
caps from confainers.
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Wings of Eagles
You filled this basket with love for an Oroville family who has a son with cancer.
There was candy, creams and hair articles for the girls and some giant plastic
eggs that had gift cards from Feather River Cinema, Tyme to Bowl, Taco Bell,
Burger King, Food Maxx,and gas cards. Helping to fill this basket were 2 small
bunnies that just looked cute. The basket was delivered by Glenda and Foline on
Monday of Easter week. We are spreading joy to_ families who need some

comjfort.
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Church Workday

Well it’s that time of year again when we need to make sure the
back 40 is knocked down of any tall grass & weeds. The Trustees
will be having two workdays to attack the grounds. The first one
will be May 19th at 8:00 am and the second workday will be
June 2nd at 8:00 am. All the able body workers out there come
on out and help us clear the grounds. Bring weed eaters if you
have them to help make the work go faster.

The Trustees are looking at having a lunch to feed the
workers. If you’re not able to work outside you could still
participate by bringing a dish to feed the workers. If someone would
like to coordinate food for the workers please let a trustee know or
email bidwelll 3@att.net.
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Pastor’s Message (ﬁ

Cheng Yang
Church Office: (530) 534-9455 / Cell Phone: (530) 415-9289 / email:

Happy Easter to all! When I first came to the church,
| preached a little about how the disciples of Jesus Christ
were persecuted and martyred for their faith. | recall a few
people wanting to know more about this. So, during this
Easter season, | would like to share this with all of us. May our understanding of the sacri-
fices of those Christians before us keep us strong in the faith during this Easter season.

God bless!

In Christ,

1. Andrew - Crucified
2. Bartholomew - beaten then crucified -
3. James, son of Alphaeus - Stoned to death
| 4. James, son of Zebedee - Beheaded |
5. John - Boiled in oil, but when matxfailed he]

was exiled for his faith; died of old age
6. Judas (not Iscariot) - Stoned to death

Pastor Cheng Yang - 7. Matthew - speared to death

(Xh. Txawj Tsheej Yaj) A g ::ten %ruc ec:’upside down
First United Methodist Church of Oroville P O¥Simor Cracinaa

| 11. Thomas - Speared to death
| 12.‘_ Matthias - Stoned to death

There is only one reason these Jews were y
willing to suffer such terrible persecution for
Yeshua’s name, because they had seen the
MESSIAH CRUCIFIED & THEN RISE FROM

E DEAD, and the Truth was worth dying fg

’ UG (VS LN MI2 Mol gAILa .\
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April Birthdays

for updates please give the information to Erin or Jeremy Buis or
send to: umc@ 1stunitedmethodist.org

17 John Fowler
18 Patricia Blissenbach
18 Zayna Vang

2 John Vang
6  Richard Fancher

4 Fang Vang 18 Eurasia Vue
4 Nou Sene Vang 21 Kyle Buis
4 Sem Xai Xiong 23 Vernon Reinhardt

10 Nou Seng Vang
11 Sem Xiong
12 Zuri Vang
13 Helen Beall
16 Mai Yang

23 Zoua Vang
Yirginia Bias

APRIL WORSHIP

Easter April 1st April 15th
Pastor (Sunrise Service) - Pastor Cheng Pastor; Pastor Bob X

. b Greeters: Joc & Cathie

(Easter Service) - Pastor Bob N <
X Coffee Hour: Ginger

Greeters: Kham & Maiv Lockup: Susan Sharon
Coffee Hour: Richard & Emily Pi Dusan =
Lockup: Sem Xiong

Apr 22nd
April 8th Pastor: Pastor Cheng
Pastor: Pastor Cheng Greeters:
Greeters: Ellen & Keith Coffee Hour: Janct Short
Coffee Hour: Louise Weitze Lockup: Trustee
Lockup: Jeremy Buis

Apr 29th

Pastor: Pastor Bob

Greeters:

Coffee Hour: Wayne & Bev
Lockup: Trustee
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PASTOR’S MESSAGE

PAGE 3
BIRTHDAYS & WORSHIP

Dinner at Six

Save the Dat
auetne s April Menu

April 4th
Baked Ham, Roasted Potatoes,
Vegetable, Salad, Dinner Rolls,
Dessert

April 30
SPI=S Chef: Randy Fowler

Ross-Harmon Educator of the
Year Dinner

- April 11th
PAGES 12-13 §00pm Chinkeﬁlz:udm, Mashed
PRAYER PAGE Potatoes, Country Gravy,
Vegetable, Salad, Butter Milk
PAGE 17 Biscuits, Dessert
EEAIER SLEH Chef: Randy Fowler/Outreach
PAGE 18-21 y 3
CHAPTER 4 OF 125 YR . I%P—rll “,h,h
BOOK Chicken Scaloppini, Buttered
Noodles, Vegetable, Salad, French
Bread, Desert
Chef: Randy Fowler/Finance
April 25th
Hmong Cuisine
Chef: Hmong Ladies
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If you know a family with a 3 year old child or older please
let them know of our State PreSchool at the church.

Our State PreSchool has begun it's year here at the church. This year the legislature has
nally raised the income limit to allow more families and children the opportunity of
earning in our PreSchool program. Last year our Director, April Boling, was unable to
hllow many families entrance into the program because the minimum wage had been raised
ut the income level for the classes had not been set higher. This summer, the State
cgislator finally realized that they needed to make adjustments to the income entry
Hualifications. With this change we are hoping that both morning and afternoon classes will
¢ full. The class enrollment sets the amount of money that the church receives each month
f'you know a family with a 3 year old child or older please let them know of our State
reSchool at the church. It is a wonderful program and our director, April Boling, does an
>xcellent job in preparing the children for kindergarten.

POPS CONCERT

Please mark your calendars, on May 16 a Pops concert at our
church featuring Dave Mareno, of Sacramento, at our organ.

. Randy is planning a special Dinner @ Six, Bbq Chicken, potato
salad, and all the fixen's. Please invite your friend, neighbors, and
relatives. The concert will begin at 7:00 PM and is free of charge,
dinner is regular price if you want to make an evening of it.
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UPDATE ON HOW OUR SHARE CARDS
ARE DOING AS A FUNDRAISER FOR OUR
CHURCH BUDGET

FOOD MAXX SHARE CARDS

The Food Maxx Share card is a great fundraiser for
our church budget. In February 2018 We received
$65.40 from Food Maxx. Year to date we have
received $136.35. Remember to use Food Maxx
Share Card when you shop at Food Maxx.

there is no card. When the clerk starts to scan your

groceries put the church phone number in the key

pad (530)534-9455. Then touch the green button. If

you have any problem ask the clerk for help.

‘What an easy way to help the church budget.

Thank you
John S. Fowler
Chairman Finance Committee

Church Treasurer

April 2018

OROVILLE FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH GOLDEN FEATHER

umc. =
market
SHOP AT YOUR FAVORITE

ONLINE STORE
AND DONATE FOR FREE

UMC Market Place is a shopping
market that is linked to the Methodist
Church that rewards the local church for
your online shopping. Go to
www.umcmarket.org register for the
site and register to First United
Methodist Church of Oroville, CA.
you then go to the list of stores and do
your shopping. OverStock pays up to
75%, Macy's pays 4%. This time of year
when people are shopping online for gifts
is a time to also think of the church
carning dollars. Please consider using
this site to do your online shopping you
just go into the site each time you begin
your shopping.

Staples

Shopping at Staples? Use the Church’s phone
number 534-9455 and the Church will receive
Staples Rewards credit.

fof 24
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Ross-Harmon
Educator qf the Year

Monday, April 30, 2018
Nominations deadline March 26, 2018

Nomination forms are online:
http://ross-harmon.org/
2017 Award Honorees

Susan Hoopes & Trina Morris — Oroville Union High School District
Liz Hoy & Thay Lee- Oroville City Elementary School District
Carol Brown & Heather Peterson — Palermo Union School District
Chip Frink & Wendi Ballard - Thermalito Union School District

FLOWERS FOR THE ALTAR

There is a calendar in the Narthex on your left as you are going into
the Social Hall to sign up for flowers for the alter. If you would like
to have them in honor, memory etc. of someone or a special
occasion, please note this in the space following the Sunday you
signed up for. It will be announced in the church bulletin.

A plant, flowers from your yard etc. would be great. If you have
questions, please contact Sharon Cheek and Janet Short @
589-1483
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Welcome to

First United Methodist Church of Oroville
Celebrating Over 150 Years Serving

the Oroville Community
45 Acacia Ave, Oroville, CA 530-534-9455 http://www.1stunitedmethodist.org

Our mission is to know Christ and make Christ known: to nurture our relationship with
God and our commitment to Jesus Christ, to invite others into the community of faith,
to equip, send and support Christians for daily witness and service.

Sunday Service Schedule

Adults & Children’s Sunday School. ...8:45 am.
Himong Service som sonasmssnsmmssn svmremmmmsemmems smisers e munress 8:30 a.m.
CGhancel Choir Practicet s sumvmmssommosmompemen mysomsam e 9:45 a.m.
Hmong Adult’s SundaySchool. e svmsumsmesssnens sommms s v s 10:10 a.m.
Hmong Youth Sunday Sehool: .. waswmus svmsesmesvonens svspms s 10:10 a.m.
Combined English/Hmong Communion Service 1* Sunday.............. 10:30 a.m.
EinglishiS eaviEer. s conmmssmesmniei somms s, o 10:30 a.m.
Children’s Church (after Children’s Sermon).......................c 11:00 a.m.
Coffee Hour & Fellowship..sxme. s s Following Service
Church Council (First Sunday). .. s s wmin Following Service

Trustees (Second Sunday) Following Service

Monday Schedule

Finance Committee (Second Monday)..............coooiiiiiiiiii. 5:30 p.m.
Wednesday Schedule
Chancel Choir Practice............coooiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiii e 6:45 p.m.
Dinner @ Six each Wed.  Sept. to May.........cooeveiiiiiiiiiiiiiiinnnn 6:00 p.m.
Thursday Schedule
Bible Study & Breakfast....... ... 7:30 a.m.
Friday Schedule

Community Prayer Service (room L/M).. 6:00 p.m.
Sonwalkers Youth Group Meeting..................oooiiiii . 6:00 p.m.
Young Adults.........oooiiiiii 6:00 p.m.
Hmong Women’s Choir.................cooi, 6:00 p.m.
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FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF OROVILLE
Income & Expense Report

February 2018
Checking Balance February 1, 2018 12,315.01
Income Deposits during February 2018 9,007.71
checking Expenses during February 2018 11,064.43
Checking Balance February 28,2018 10,258.29
Liabilities
Parsonage Loan $ 22,740.69
Pension 2010 7,285.70
Pension 2011 7,596.00
Pension 2013 4,812.67
Fundraisers
Food Maxx Share Cards $65.40 February 2018 $136.35 Year to Date
Dinner @ Six 287.10 February 2018 571.52 Year to Date
Special Offerings
UMCOR Donations $499.21

February was a very good month for me | was able to pay all of the church bills that were
due.

We had a special offering to benefit UMCOR and we have sent the offering into our church
conference.

Thank you so much for your help with our church finances .
Thank you

John S. Fowler
Church Treasurer
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Oroville First United Methodist Church
Prayer Chain
Rod: 782-0486.

You can also send an email:
oroumcprayer@gmail.com

Gerry Miller Joan Keller
534-8469 534-9493
Helen Beall Joan Azevedo
589-3149 589-5509
Virginia Bias Ellen Felice
534-8004 533-8879
Susan Sharon Vivian Grainger
532-0215 589-5440

If you have a prayer request for the Prayer Chain you will call
Rod. Rod will send out an E-mail to those on the email list, he
would then call the first person on each list and they would in
turn call the next person on the list. If the person you call is not
available please call the next person on the list.
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SANFORD MEMORIAL OUTDOOR CHAPEL

A number of difficulties had to be surmounted but dedication finally came on June 22, 1969.
when William Charles Sanford and other members of the family participated in the service.
Since. an artistic stone wall has been added at the rear of the platform and redwoods planted
in the surrounding area. These trees have been named in memory of men who helped to
develop and maintain it, Two of the redwoods ware given in memory of Daisy Johannsen,
mother of Wanda Harris. Wanda for a number of years Was our lay leader and also
chairman of the Cancer Society in which our Church participated. The chapel has been used
for early worship during summer months and has been a nice setting for weddings and various
fellowship services. Daisy Johannson's funeral was here also. When all of the present
generation are gone, may the redwoods still surround worshippers here and point them
heavenward.

Chapter 5 in the MayGolden Feather
= === = - = = - = o |

LOW VISION SUPPORT

GROUP
FEATHER RIVER SENIOR CITIZENS
ASSOCIATION
1335 MYERS ST

3RD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH
11 AM TO NOON
FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTAC
PAT GRAY
530-712-1144
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Inflation, too was a problem so that the conference apportionments were not completely met
for a number of years.

The climax of many years of sacrificial work came on Sunday, November 181 1979. when
the Church was dedicated. debt-free. Because of the generous gifts of many people, amounting
to $21.000,.the loan was liquidated 16 months early - praise the Lord. and all the good folks
who helped to make it possible.

The events of the day were skillfully planned by Reverend Schmidt and a fantastic
committee. Bishop R. Marvin Stuart preached at the morning service which was followed by a
"Planned Potluck" to which all were invited. The boutonnieres that morning
for our clergy and their spouses were given in memory of those who had worked and helped on
the building and are now deceased. They were given by George and Joyce Mosley from Iowa,

formerly of this church and who wished to be remembered that day.

The flowers were from Robert Rogers Florist. The following is also found in the special edition
of the Golden Feather, "IN MEMORY OF ALL THOSE WHO HERE PART OF THE
PLANNING AND WORK BUT NHO DID NOT LIVE LONG ENOUGH TO SEE
THAT DAY:

Halter Kinney............ Gave the Oleander tree which form a shield between church property
and the mobile home court.

Homer Merritt.. .Watered the oleanders and helped in many ways.

Charles Johnson...........Chief carpenter for first unit.

David Unruh............... Helped with carpentry and many other ways.

DeWitt Sanford..., . Helped with grading and cement work.

Clark McElroy. . ... .. Did the tile work in the rest room.

Bill and Thelma Shafer....Paid for re-leading the Gethsemane window. Bill was contractor for
the building,

Edgar Jones and Son....... Laid the Arizona sandstone walls of the sanctuary.

Jay Partridge......, . .. . ..Financed the basketball court and fireplace in Room "M". Also helped

with many miscellaneous jobs.

Mike Weaver. . ... ... .Spent many hours “fetching and carrying" and also clearing up.
The funds for this project had been given in memory of William H. Sanford (18894965) at the
time of his death by his family and friends even the little congregation in Mayaguez. Puerto

Rico. who had no building of», their own, sent $25 because they loved the Lord and

Bill. Jr., who had been their pastor for three years.
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Chapter 4
THE EVOLUTION OF A BUILDING

In the early 1950's, as the walls of the Lincoln Street building crumbled away and
the roof developed numerous leaks, it became evident that action must be taken
toward securing a new church home. In 1953 a consider sites for relocation. On October
30, 1955, a special meeting of the entire membership, after considering several locations,
voted to buy 6.24 acres of oak and pine-studded land on Acacia Avenue from the William
Sanfords for $12,480.00. The securing of this beautiful property was largely due to
the persuasion of Reverend Reneau who would not let the Sanfords say no. At this time the church
purchased property adjoining the old parsonage in order to have a larger and hence more saleable
holding. The house there was later wrecked. The first campaign for funds was handled alone by the
membership working under a conmittee headed by Hermie Cochran. Other members were Walter
Shaner, Jay Partridge, William Chandler, Octavia Irwin, Moulton Gray, “Happy” Sanford, Allan Risdon,
and L.W. Reneau. Special credit goes to Will Chandler for his part in this and other early financial
campaigns. He was usually in charge of "special gifts" and was instrumental in securing many large >
contributions.A The corps of workers numbered 120 and the goal was $35,000. The amount
subscribed was $45,205. A happy group of people decided they could proceed in the making o
concrete plans. The building committee traveled many miles to visit new church buildings in order to
get ideas. Various groups such as the Church School teachers, the M.V.F. leaders, the U.M.W.
officers envisioned plans to meet their needs. Bernice Rice and Bertha King planned a kitchen that
has been praised by all visitors, as well as the workers who have used it.

On March 20, 1957, Architects Rickey and Brooks were engaged and incorporated many partial
sketches in their completed plans. The building years encompassed the terms of two ministers -
Dodds Bunch and Wayne Williams. Norman Callaway cooperated in working toward the clearing of
the debt and the dedication came during the pastorate of John Schmidt. When the new building was
still a dream, building committee was appointed and authorized to Dodds Bunch constructed a
miniature representation of the entire plant as it would look on the new site so that the folks knew
what they were working for.

Preliminary things such as paying for the land and the Lincoln Street property, architect fees,
etc., took their toll of much of the money initially raised. Another sad blow was an assessment of
roughly $10,000 from the city for a sewer to serve the property. The old property did not sell and
there was not enough money to hire a contractor.

The valiant members decided they would proceed on faith and volunteer labor. The construction
of the first unit consisting of offices, rest rooms and three class rooms was approved April 9, 1963.
Charles Johnson headed up the crew and practically every able-bodied man of the church did his bit.
To name a few, there were Dave Unruh, Clark , McElory, Dick Caborn, DeWitt Sanford, Mike Weaver,
Fred Dealey, Frank Shipe, Ron Bishop and Darrel Wimmer. Dodds. never afraid to venture, even
took down a tree or two operating a tractor!

There were several campaigns for funds - one under the direction of Mortimer Stetson in 1959,
and another conducted by William Perry in 1964. Beginning with the construction of phase 2,
consisting of additional church school rooms, fellowship hall, fireside room, and kitchen, the work
proceeded with William Shafer as contractor and John Partington as building superintendent. This
phase was authorized at a quarterly conference on February 18, 1964, and the Fellowship Hall was
consecrated on December 11, 1964.

At this time the move from the old church was made and the old building wrecked. but the
property was not yet sold. The congregation worshiped in the Fellowship Hall until the completion of
the sanctuary in September 1965. The Church was fortunate in having Hermie Cochran with all his
financial skill to engineer all the loans. mortgages. etc.. necessary for the realization of so much in so
short a time.
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On November 16, 1964. the quarterly conference approved plans for the sanctuary and also
provision to finance it by a loan of $205,000 at 6% from the Bank of America. This
included a smaller loan which had been made to complete the Fellowship Hall. On
January 26, 1965 occurred the groundbreaking for the sanctuary, participated in by
Reverend Wayne Williams, John Partington. H J. Cochran. William Shafer. David Unruh,
Charles Johnson, Mike Weaver, Walter Shaner and others.

From the above date, the work on the sanctuary proceeded rapidly under the expert

direction of John Partington. There was still much volunteer labor.

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF OROVILLE - T965

In September 1965 the sanctuary was completed and ready for the consecration service
on the 26th -a really big day of rejoicing with Donald HarVey Tippet preaching, Besides the
District Superintendent Ralph York, and the present minister WayneWilliams, participating
in the service were former ministers L.w. Reneau and Dodds Bunch who had much to
do with earlier stages of the building. After this service, the next goal was raising the money
so that the building could be dedicated free from debt.

In October 1965 a revised agreement with Bank of America set our payment date as
January 5, 1966. with final maturity January 5, 1981. Payments amounted to $1.730 per
month. Needless to say it was quite a hassle to meet these monthly obligations but the
members responded nobly. The following quote from a special issue of the "Feather,"
published at the time of dedication, gives some idea of the cost of the Church plant.

"We do not have the figures for the completion of the sanctuary; however. listed below
are the figures with an estimate of the sanctuary:

Expended before start of sanctuary $164,981.00

Estimated cost of sanctuary 102.982.84
Organ installation 3,000.00
Pews 5,289.00
Chancel furniture 11,600.00
Contractor's fee 500. 00
Miscellaneous v 2,000.00
Land 12,480.00
Sewer assessment _9.,968.99

$312,801.83
The years during construction as well as dedication were years of financial stress. Besides
special campaigns. annual pledge drives were made during which folks repeatedly increased
their giving, but the total never quite met the demands. For 3 years (1976-—1979). the Pony
Express under the leadership of Allan Risdon proved very valuable.
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Bible Round Table

N
To be put in Feather: Bible Round Table has changed
% their meeting time to 11am - noon on Wednesdays at
Linda Perry's home. If you would like copies of the
Wednesday Upper Room articles and questions please
contact Sue Fredericksen,  589- 9705 and leave a

message, or email suefredericksen00@gmail.com Sue

can also give you directions to Linda's home. All are
welcome.

%85

Pray Request Information

Call Rod at 782-0486
or
email, oroumcprayer@gmail.com
or our new additional prayer line
https://www.facebook.com/groups/ Istumcoro/
(Facebook group is a closed group so only members see postings)

April 2018 OROVILLE FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH GOLDEN FEATHER
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' Pray for those with ongoing concerns: Emma Spencer; Gary Azevedo;
Troy Barton; Jeremy Buis; Pastor Chuckua & Poyee Yang; Larry Shaner;

E Buz Manwell; Chris Barnes; Steve Ewalt; Norman Rieck; Chris Christian;
& Jeffery Felice; Joan Jacobsen; Adrienne Hoke; Chet Ainsworth, Rick Roath,
v Nancy Jacobsen, Stephanie Couris, Debbie Mays, Cody Fredericksen,
Rhylan Fredericksen, Chuck & Marie Bailey, Haydon Wyman, Diane Becerra, Phil
Azevedo, Sandra Hays, Connie Longshore, Cathy Santos, Frank Johnson, Elaine Klein,
Molly & Randy, Junior, Alice & Wayne, Noella Phillips, Josiah Hayden,
Mitchell Kenneth, Nick Butrix, Connie Myers, Rudy Messerschmidt, Linda Perry, Emily
Fancher, and Amber’s mom.

Pray for Avalynn, the girl we are helping through Wings of Eagles. She needs a bone
marrow transplant.

Prayers for those who have lost a loved one recently: Pray for the Weitze & Jacobsen
Sfamilies upon the death of Louise Weitze’s brother David Jacobsen. David also leaves
behind his wife Nancy. They were both active members of our church until they moved to
be closer to health facilities. Pray for Junior & his family as his oldest sister passed away
recently at the age of 100.

Pray for our military at home & abroad and for the families of our missing ones, our
POW’s & MIA’s who never came home. They serve, so we can be free. .

Continue to pray for our overall church finances. “Remember this: whoever sows
sparingly will also reap sparingly and whoever sows generously will also reap
generously. Each of you should give what you have decided in your heart to give, not
reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.” 2 Corinthians 9: 6-
blessed many times over!

APRIL

April comes with cheeks a-glowing;
Silver streams are all a-flowing;
Flowers open wide their eyes
In lovely rapturous surprise.
Lilies dream beside the brooks,
Violets in meadow nooks,

And the birds gone wild with glee
Fill the woods with melody.

Excerpt From: Helen Steiner Rice. “A Collection of Comfort.” iBooks. https://itunes.apple.com/us/book/a-
ApPik283got-combRiG$383220MRET VNI TED METHODIST CHURCH GOLDEN FEATHER 130f 24
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CHURCH EVENT CALENDAR REMINDER

Members and Non-Members,

For all events that required the usage of church facilities, whether or not it is a church event,
please fill out the facilities use form and turn it into the Trustees. They will then go over the
form and place the event on the calendar if all information meets the facilities use criteria. A
trustee will inform you if the event is approved. Please do not put the event on the church
calendar yourself without approval from the trustees.

Thank you,
Trustees and Pastor Cheng Yang

Nyob zoo rau cov tswvcuab thiab cov tsis yog tswvcuab txhua tus:

Thov kom txhua lub sijhawm uas peb yuav los mus siv lub tuamtsev ua kev noj haus lossim tej
yam kev zoo siab sib txoos uake, thov kom nej los mus ua daim ntawv siv tuamtsev thiab muab
daim ntawv coj mus rau pab saib qub txeeg qub teg (Trustees) soj ntsuam ua ntev tso. Thaum
lawv soj ntsuam daim ntawv tas lawm thiab lawv pom zoo tuamtsev rau nej siv lawm, lawv
mam li ghia rau nej thiab muab nej lub npe cov mus sau rau daim calendar hauv pawg
ntseeeg. Peb xav thov kom sawvdaws nyias tsis txhob ciali sau nyias npe rau daim calendar es
tsis ghia pab trustees paub. Vam thiab cia siab hais tias sawvdaws yuav koom siab rau tes
dejnum no.

Ua Tsaug,
Pab Trustees thiab Xh. Txawj Tsheej Yaj

New “toy” at church.

The Trustees recently purchased a
chair dolly to make it easier to
move the chairs in the social hall
around. It’s in the fireside room
among the extra chairs. This will
make moving the chairs much
easier and will save the floors from

scuff marks. ‘ ' ]
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SUBMITTING ITEMS TO THE GOLDEN FEATHER

An article can be submitted to the Golden Feather in many ways. \
Here are a few: in the body of an email and sent to
umc @ 1stunitedmethodist.org,

a picture in jpeg form and emailed to address above written on a
piece of paper and left in the office for Jeremy Buis

if more information concerning your article please include the link.

All articles must be submitted on or before the third Sunday of the
month.Any questions please check with Jeremy Buis. He will be
happy to help you.

SHOWING VIDEOS AT .
CHURCH Prayer Chain

There has been a form submitted so we If you WOU.|d like tO.be put on the email
will be able to show videos on the church or phone list to be informed of Prayer
site. If this form was not submitted there | | Chain requests for prayers please let
would be a strong fine for showing videos Rod know. 782-0486. You can
SRR g also send an email:
By having this form, we could show oroumcpﬁyer@gma”_com or our

family films during the summer with a 15 z
. - new additional prayer line
BBQ or just popcorn. Admission would
e by domtions: https://www.facebook.com/groups/
Istumcoro/
(Facebook group is a closed group so only

members see postings)
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. Remember those in our church family in need of prayers:
@' Janet Short reports that she visited recently with Darol & Shirley Valder. Darol is
3 failing a little but, otherwise, they are well; Prayers for Junior who is home
recovering from COPD; Prayers are needed for Joan & Gary Azevedo,

6, as Gary is not doing well; Cynthia Slattery requests prayers for her cousin
Stephanie Couris — her kidneys are failing & she is not a candidate for
dialysis; Sue Fredericksen needs prayers as she will be undergoing some
procedures on March 21st & April 4th to alleviate chronic pain; Sue Fredericksen is asking for
prayers for her friend Loretta Jovich, who has macular degeneration; Carol Anderson asks
for prayers for her friend, a teacher @ Oroville High — Leana Felardo is experiencing
multiple health issues; Prayers for Daisy & her daughter Sara — strength for Daisy as she
deals with some health issues; Prayers for Diane Post, the sister of Charlotte Ross (the Ross in
Ross-Harmon Educator of the Year), who has been very ill, pray for recovery; Prayers for
Wang Her Vang, who is very ill, and no longer able to attend church; Prayers for Pastor
Joseph Vang, Pastor Shine Vang’s son, as he was hospitalized in critical condition after
suffering a stroke. He will need surgery, pray for healing; Chet Ainsworth needs prayers as
he is fighting multiple issues & was recently hospitalized; Prayers for Pastor Bob’s wife’s
caretaker, as she broke her foot. Pray for Pastor Bob & his wife too as they deal with
caretaking issues; Patti Bell asks for prayers for her brother George, as he is dealing with foot
issues due to diabetes; Prayers for Erin Buis as she prepares for surgery on her back to relieve
chronic pain. Pray for Jeremy & Taylor as they go through this process with her; Prayers
for our former pastor Linda Prendergast, she is also Erin Buis’s mom. Earlier in January
Linda was suffering from bronchitis & an ear infection. Then a few days later she had hip
surgery. Pray for a speedy recovery. Prayers for one of our long-time members Emma
Spencer as she is now in hospice care; Prayers for Pastor Cheng’s mom who is in the
hospital with multiple life-threatening issues; Sue Fredericksen asks for prayers for her friend
Julianne Bennett. Julianne has been diagnosed with pancreatic cancer & is only receiving
comfort treatment; Continue to pray for Shor Vang as he has been having trouble breathing
due to Hepatitis B. Continue to pray for his recovery; Georgia Nelson asks for prayers for her
riecnd Dan Mays, who has cancer & is starting radiation; Sue Fredericksen asks for prayers

for her son Kelly, who is in prison & has some medical issues; Sue Fredericksen — prayers for

her mother Chris Christian, who is in the hospital again and the outcome does not look
good. Alma Short asks for prayers for Joan Jacobson, as she is now in Prestige Assisted
Living; Reidun McGrath — Prayers for her husband Tim, who is still dealing with his cancer,
but a recent scan went well; Ginger Ewalt asks for prayers for Steve Ewalt — he still has

cancer, but is doing much better;
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